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SESSION OF 2003

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2243

As Recommended by House Committee on
Commerce and Labor

Brief*

HB 2243 provides for computerized tests to be given to certified
public accountants instead of paper and pencil tests.  The Board of
Accountancy will have rule and regulation authority for implementing the
provisions governing examinations.  Additionally, the Board may
contract with third parties to perform administrative services regarding
examinations.

Provisions regarding the education requirement for admission to
examinations will sunset on January 1, 2004.

The bill is placed on the consent calendar.

Background

A conferee from the Board of Accountancy expressed support for
the bill.

The fiscal note was not available when the bill passed out of
committee.


